
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          

 

       

 

                

            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

February 2020 Eisenhower 

Express 

EISENHOWER…….YOU ARE AWESOME! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            School Principal News! 
                  ~Mr. Ferguson 

Dear Eisenhower Families,  

I hope this newsletter finds you doing well.  In an attempt to honor your time and be brief, I will give you some 

highlights of major happenings going on at Eisenhower. 

 

• At this time last year we were in the midst of a brutal winter and dealing with many weather related 

school cancellations and delays.  It’s nice that the winter this year has been more forgiving so far.  Please 

continue to ensure that your child is dressed for the weather as we do go outside daily for recess except 

with the wind chill is below zero. 

• January was a busy month for us.  We focused on our character word of the month which was 

perseverance.  We celebrated all of the “Difference Makers” who help our school be a great place to learn 

and grow.  Students also took part in lessons on computer programming during our Hour of Code week.  

And our students completed our winter district assessments for FAST (Kindergarten and 1st grade for 

math, K-5 for reading) and our MAP test (2nd-5th graders).  You will receive information about these 

results at our conferences coming up next week. 

• Teachers have also been busy with numerous professional development sessions.  We have been focusing 

on our most current assessments to help inform us of the best ways to improve student learning and 

increase achievement.  We have also learned more about mindfulness and how to help students manage 

emotions and self-regulate their feelings.  Teachers have been extremely busy as we continue the 

implementation of our new math curriculum, Math Bridges.  The implementation year of any new 

curriculum is challenging from a planning and instructional delivery standpoint, but teachers have done 

an awesome job of delivering outstanding instruction in the area of math and early word is that students 

are responding well to this new curriculum. 

• As I mentioned before, our spring conferences will be taking place next week on February 18, 19, and 20.  

We will have evening conferences on the 18th and 19th and then morning conferences on the 20th.  

Students will not have school on February 20th or 21st.  We look forward to seeing you at your scheduled 

conferences and continuing our educational partnership on behalf of your children. 

• Looking ahead, our character word for this month is Kindness.  We have also revised and condensed our 

Eisenhower school rules so be sure to ask your child about those and how we are showing kindness at 

Eisenhower.  In March we will focus on respect and we are busy planning a “Respect Week” on March 2-

6 where we will partner with Special Olympics on the concept of respect and inclusion.  Our leadership 

students will also be coordinating a service project to benefit Special Olympics. 

• The end of our 2nd trimester occurs on February 27 so teachers will be completing the standards based 

progress reports for your child at the end of the month.  These will be ready for your viewing on March 6 

with updated information and comments. 

• In March, look for ways to communicate any needs or requests for next school year.  

 

Have a great month of February and we’ll see you all next week at conferences! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Andy Ferguson 

Principal 

 
 



 

 
 

 

 

 
School Counselor News! 

~Mrs. Summer 
 

 

Hello Eisenhower families!  In February, students will continue to learn the importance of 

being kind through the process of making and keeping friends.  Friendship skills are an 

important part of growing up.  Having positive friendships is an essential part of a student’s 

social and emotional development.  Positive friendships are attributed to social competence, 

altruism, self-esteem, and self-confidence.  As children grow and mature, friendships can help 

them reduce stress and navigate challenging developmental experiences.  This month’s lessons 

will encourage the continued development of these important skills through the exploration of 

manners, treating others fairly, loosing and keeping friends, and understanding real friends 

versus virtual friendships.        

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 



 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Secondary Open Enrollment 
 
Secondary Open Enrollment. Applications currently being accepted through 4:00 p.m. on 
Monday, 3/2/2020. 
 
Elementary Open Enrollment applications will first be available on Monday, 3/16/2020. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

School Nurse News! 
~Mrs. Rogan 

 
 
 
Hello families! 
 
I hope everyone has had a great start to the new year! The health office would like to send 
out a couple of winter reminders. Please remember the 24 hour rule. If your child has a fever, 
diarrhea, or vomiting, they should stay home until symptom free for 24 hours.  
The health office is fortunate to have an extra supply of clothes and winter gear for students 
that may need some throughout the school year. Please try to remember to send these items 
back to school with your child once they are done using them. Thank you! 
As always, please call or email (arogan@dbqschools.org) with any questions or concerns you 
may have. 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MONTHLY CALENDAR 
 

FEBRUARY 3 5TH GRADE FIELD TRIP TO UD 

 6:00 PM IOWA CAUCUS TAKES PLACE  

 (EISENHOWER IS A HOST SITE) 

 

FEBRUARY 6 10:30-11:30 KINDERGARTEN 100 DAY 

 SPIRIT DAY-BOX TOP COLLECTION 

AND POPCORN 

 SKATE NIGHT @ SKATE COUNTRY  

6-8 PM 

 

FEBRUARY 7 NO SCHOOL-PROFESSIONAL 

LEARNING DAY 

 

FEBRUARY 10 NO PTO MEETING 

 

FEBRUARY 12 4TH GRADE FIELD TRIP TO RIVER 

MUSEUM 

 

FEBRUARY 13 YOGA DAY 

 

FEBRUARY 14 FAMILY GROUPS 

 

FEBRUARY 18 WENDY’S NIGHT 5-7 PM 

 SUPERINTENDENT STAN RHEINGANS 

VISITS EISENHOWER 1:00-2:00 PM 

 

FEBRUARY 18,19,20    PARENT TEACHER CONFERENCES 

 

FEBRUARY 19     ADOPT-A-MUSICIAN 

 

FEBRUARY 20 & 21    NO SCHOOL 

 

FEBRUARY 27     SECOND TRIMESTER ENDS 

 


